Northwest Georgia Chrysalis Board of Directors Meeting

August 17th, 2002

Attendees:

Wendell Barnes

Ed Knight

Chelsea Mahle

Heather Sherron

Becky Davis

Matthew Lewis

Joel Davis

Stacey Tyska

Karl Zeggert

Beverly Mahle

Skip Mitchell

Clay Settle

Beau Swafford

Debra Chinworth

Guests

Larry Mahle

Ben Lewis

1. Opening:

 Meeting called to order at 1pm and opened with prayer by

 Beau Swafford.
2. Approval of Minutes: 
July minutes were distributed via email. Karl Z made the motion to accept-Matthew L. seconded- all present voted to accept.

3. Treasures Report: 

Ed distributed copies of the budget figures. First statement was that King’s Retreat deducted $500.00 that Katie Payne reminded us of for enduring the “construction flight”. The deduction of the $500.00 brought our balance due to $5,500.00.

Ed also shared that he has received many envelopes filled with checks. He received so many checks that we broke even for the weekends. More great news is that we now have a balance as of 8-17-02 totaling $1,912.78. Praise the Lord. He does provide all the time.

4. Committee Reports:

A. Follow up and Hoot- The next hoot will be September 21, 2002 and it will be held at Midway UMC, Douglasville, GA.
B. Nominating committee- Karl Zeggert reporting that Billie Fleming will be rotating off and Susan Davis and Ben Lewis are coming on.

1. Need someone to replace Skip, as he now going to be considered in the Clergy slot.

2. Jonathon Steel thinking about coming on board

3. Stacey Tyska gave Karl -Winnie Paulson and John Seagers phone numbers for potential new members.

4. Lisa, Wendell and Karl are on the nominations committee. It was suggested that we change the by law the following:
Section 2 

Recommendations for board members will be accepted from Chrysalis nominating committee of no less than (3) and more than (5) persons. The committee will submit the name of the nominees to the board at the September board meeting.

We need your input on the By-Laws modifications. Wendell, Stacey, Erica and Joel are working on them any ideas would be welcome.

5. Old Business:

A. Wendell read Lance Snipes resignation letter. Wendell made a motion to accept and Joel D. seconded with regret. Motion was carried.
· Request that secretary would type a letter to Lance thanking him for serving on the Board.

B. Skip sent around a sign up sheet for anyone who wants to go on the Board retreat. The Retreat will be on Jan. 10th and 11th of 2003. He received information from Cedar Creek Lodge and he is still looking. This retreat will be held for new and old board members who just rolled off.

*Please note if you are rolling off you will need to come to the January board meeting and please come to the Board Retreat on January 10th and 11th. 

6. New Business:

A. Heather Sherron who was a Table Twig on the last Journey wrote a letter about the last flight and what she felt about the weekend.

B. Wendell stated that if you would write a letter on how you want the next Flight / Journey to be Co-Ed or Not. 

C. We will be starting the discussing on who will serve as Lay directors for next Flight/Journey weekends at the next board meeting.

D. Wendell read storage agreement by Kings retreat. This is an agreement that they want us to sign. It was tabled and Ed Knight along with Skip Mitchell are going to look over the letter in more detail (because of the way it is worded for legal matters).
E. Wendell brought a flyer about training in Nashville, October 4-6 2002. He is hoping to go and will mail everyone a flyer if they are interested in going. Once you receive this letter, please let Wendell know if you plan to attend with him.

F. Email List of all who attended and worked. Becky Davis and Melanie Largin are accomplishing this. They are searching for all team lists. Wendell is going to ask Susan Baldwin to put a notice in the Emmaus Newsletter to request for anyone who has this list to contact Becky or Melanie.

G. Wendell is going to try to have a joint meeting with the Emmaus Executive committee Aug 26th at 6:30.

Karl and Joel stated if this does happen they would like to bring to the table a discussion about Sponsorships and Scholarships.

H. Discussion by the board that when we receive donations to send Thank you letters to Groups that send donations.

I. Wendell and Joel are going to make a trip to the Georgia School for the Deaf. They are going to check out their facilities to see if it would be possible to change our location.

Prayer Requests

Cande with starting school

Billie Fleming’s mother- they found her on the floor and do not know what is wrong with her.

Chelsea for her hard classes

Karl’s mother nursing home may she be accepted.

Beverly’s sister for ministry

Praise Beau’s Grandmother is better

Debra’s Parents celebrated 66yrs of marriage

The meeting was closed with prayer at 2:27pm given by Skip Mitchell.
